
 

 

Pavia, 10 March 2020 

 

Dear students, 

in compliance with the new Government and Regional provisions, aimed at containing the spread of COVID-19, 

and on the basis of the recommendations of our Rector, Professor Francesco Svelto, who took those provisions in 

due account (you can find Rector’s recommendations on the website https://web.unipv.it/coronavirus/  ), we invite 

you to follow the following provisions: 

1. All international mobility, incoming and outgoing , which would have started in these days or, in any case, 

after the 7 March 2020 are interrupted until April 3rd . We invite students to contact the partner universities 

to reschedule the mobility and related activities by reviewing the teaching periods and activities. It will be 

possible to request the National Agency, in the forms and with the methods that will be communicated at a 

later stage, the application of the "force majeure" clause, relating to the activities and costs for all those 

mobility that are cancelled due to the emergency situation and of the measures of the competent authorities 

(LINK). 

 

2. We invite students of the University of Pavia who are abroad, at a partner institution, to scrupulously follow 

the provisions on prevention and safety prescribed by host institutions and the Countries where they are, 

considering that measures restricting mobility will be possible, as a consequence of the evolution of the 

health crisis (e.g. a compulsory quarantine). We advise students of our university who are abroad to monitor 

the health situation of the host country through the appropriate country sheet on the "Viaggiare Sicuri" site 

of the Foreign Affairs Minister (LINK). If there is an exponential growth of the infections or in case of 

difficulty of the local health structures, the recommendation is to return to Italy to your residences or homes, 

taking into account the possible restrictive measures in terms of mobility (for example compulsory 

quarantine at home) established by the Government Decrees of 8 and 9 March 2020 (DPCM 8 MARZO; 

DPCM 9 MARZO) and summarized in English at this LINK. Notice that some regions have adopted more 

specific ordinances. In all cases, we ask students who are in a foreign country to promptly report their 

presence abroad to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, by registering on the website "Where we are in the 

world" (LINK). 

 

It will be possible to request the National Agency, in the forms and with the methods that will be 

communicated at a later stage, the application of the "force majeure" clause, relating to the activities and 

costs for all those mobility that are cancelled due to the emergency situation and of the measures of the 

competent authorities (LINK). 

 

3. Students enrolled at the University of Pavia, Italian or foreign ones with a regular permit of stay (permesso 

di soggiorno), who have completed their mobility in a foreign institutions during these days and, in any 

case, from 7 March 2020, they can return to their residence, home or domicile in Italy on the basis of the 

Government Decree of  March 8th, which has been extended to the whole Italian national territory on March 

9th ; upon return, it is recommended to carefully follow the instructions prescribed by the Decree, art. 1 

letter b (“people with symptoms of respiratory infection and fever higher than 37.5 °, they must stay at 

home, limit social contacts and they have to contact their family doctor) and letter c (“persons in quarantine 

or positive to COVID-19 must not leave their home”). (DPCM 8 MARZO; DPCM 9 MARZO). 

 

4. We invite foreign students enrolled at our University and who are in Pavia to continue their academic 

activities by following the online courses which will be guaranteed until the end of the emergency. 

https://web.unipv.it/coronavirus/
http://www.erasmusplus.it/indicazioni-dellagenzia-erasmus-indire-per-la-gestione-dellemergenza-covid-19/
http://www.viaggiaresicuri.it/
http://www.erasmusplus.it/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/DPCM_20200308.pdf
file:///C:/Users/Antonella/Downloads/DPCM
https://www.dovesiamonelmondo.it/dovemondo/scuole
http://www.erasmusplus.it/indicazioni-dellagenzia-erasmus-indire-per-la-gestione-dellemergenza-covid-19/
file:///C:/Users/Antonella/Downloads/DPCM
https://www.slideshare.net/Palazzo_Chigi/dpcm-9-marzo-2020


 

We recommend to all students to follow, carefully and periodically, the updates on the University of Pavia's 

website (https://web.unipv.it/coronavirus/) and in particular the FAQ section which is updated in real time both 

in Italian and in English. 

 

We are aware of the sacrifices required, but they are necessary to protect everyone's health which remains the 

priority in emergency situations such as the one we are experiencing. 

 

Best Regards 

 

Antonella Forlino 

Vicerector for International Relations 

 

https://web.unipv.it/coronavirus/

